Gardening Newsletter

by Linda Gilkeson May 5, 2017

Current Planting, Currant Pests and Wireworms

Planting now? With that really good warm day yesterday, I know you are ready to plant everything—but whoa! There is no point in trying to rush warmth-loving plants, such as tomatoes, peppers, squash, cucumbers, corn, beans, into the garden as it is still too cool for them. Indeed, cool weather crops (cabbage family, peas, lettuce, onions, leeks) now in the garden are growing slowly enough as it is, though they are finally picking up speed with the warmer temperatures this week. When tomatoes can go outdoors is debatable: they are generally more robust than the other tender plants and some varieties can take pretty cool weather. It doesn't mean that they grow much, just that they tolerate it. Varieties such as 'Oregon Spring' and 'Siletz' can set fruit at 10oC [50oF], but the big, potato leaved varieties, such as 'Brandywine', need seriously warm weather to do well. If you have already set out your tomatoes, do what you can to keep them warm at night, whether it is using floating row covers or cloches. If the undersides of the leaves are turning purple, it shows the plants are suffering from a phosphorus deficiency caused by being too cold. They should grow out of it when it warms up.

On the strength of a few sunny days coming up according to the forecast (or will it be another mirage of sunny days that don't quite arrive?) I am starting beans and my first planting of sweet corn (indoors). I hope the soil will be warm enough when they are ready to be set out later in the month.

If you are planning to grow winter cabbages, such as January King, Langedijker Red, Danish Ballhead and other varieties that take 100-120 days to produce full-sized head, be ready to sow those no later than the end of May. For later sowing, there are many other cabbage varieties that don't take that long (for example, savoys generally mature in 65-80 days). Also be ready to seed Brussels sprouts no later than June 1 as they also take 90-100 days. Some people get caught out every year with Brussels sprout plants too small in the fall to make sprouts—so this year, get going earlier.

Wireworms: These seem to be more numerous than usual this year, at least in some gardens. If wireworms are big enough to see easily, they are several years old, since it takes 4 or more years for them to develop from egg to adult (called a click beetle). The larvae bore into roots and tubers, large seeds (such as corn), and roots of many seedlings. Right now, steadily eliminating my lettuce plantings is what they are up to in my garden. For the first time in years I have had to resort to potato traps to clear the soil before planting. First remove all crop debris and weeds from the soil. Then use chunks of potato or carrot to attract wireworms. I skewer each chunk on a short stick so I can find it again, then bury it a couple of inches deep in the soil. Pull up the traps every day or two and destroy any wireworms in the bait. Some will be stuck right into the potato, while others may be lurking in the soil beside the bait. It is best to use a trowel to lift up the bait chunk so you can spot the nearby wireworms. You can reuse the potatoes for a couple of weeks. A chunk of potato every square foot or two over the garden bed attracts a lot, but still keep watch for stray wireworms as you prepare the bed for planting. For photos of wireworms, damage and potato traps see: http://www.lindagilkeson.ca/root_feeders.html#83

Good news with respect to spring pests is that I haven't been finding any more cutworms in the soil: just their pupae (those mahogany coloured 'bullets'), so that source of leaf damage is over.

Prevent currant & gooseberry pests: If you have had leaves of currant and gooseberry bushes chewed up in the past years, now is the time to control the eggs of Imported Currantworm (the caterpillar-like green larvae that does the damage). Eggs of this insect are laid from mid-April (warm years) to end of May (cool years). All you have to do is inspect leaves in the central and lower part of the bush for eggs or groups of little green larvae feeding together. There is only one generation per season so catching the leaves with eggs or larvae right now is the end of the matter for this year. For photos of damage and what the eggs look like on the leaves, see: http://www.lindagilkeson.ca/leaf_chewers2.html#36

The other pest that afflicts these plants is the currant fruit fly. Nothing like tiny compost fruit flies, these flies are larger and only have one generation per year. By covering plants during the 3 week egg-laying period in the spring, you can avoid damage entirely. Starting by mid-May, cover plants with sturdy insect netting and leave them covered until mid-June. ProtekNet is the main product available locally; it is knitted monofilament poly, tough and tear proof. Cover the whole plant and tie the netting into the trunk so that nothing can get in from the bottom. After mid-June, you can remove the netting. For photos of egg marks on unripe currants and fly larvae, see:

http://www.lindagilkeson.ca/borers.html#93 Local nurseries that I know are selling ProtekNet: Chorus Frog on Salt Spring; Russell Nursery, Sidney; Dinter Nursery, Duncan. If you know of any others selling this or a similar product I would appreciate hearing from you so that I can let people know.

To **subscribe** or **unsubscribe** to this mailing list, please send me a message at: gilkeson@shaw.ca Or go through the contact page on my web site. Please do not reply to this message.

Check the calendar on my web site http://lindagilkeson.ca/ for talks, workshops and gardening classes in your area, also for book sales and hundreds of colour photos of pests, diseases and disorders to help you identify problems. All of my previous gardening messages are archived on my Gardening Tips page: http://lindagilkeson.ca/gardening tips.htm